Minutes of OBF meeting held at The White Hart 14th August 2012
List of Attendees

	Printing.com
	Gary
	Morris

	The Gift Outlet
	Phil
	Westley

	D S Moss Jewellers
	Danny
	Moss

	MacDonalds (Orpington)
	Stuart
	Reynolds

	MacDonalds (Broomwood)
	David
	Bishop

	Churches Together in Orpington
	Ray
	Bell

	Bromley College
	Shaun
	Gunning

	KC’s
	Nejmi
	Hassam

	Transit World Travel
	Mike
	Tilton

	Panacea
	Karen
	Alabaster

	Bromley Mencap
	Bob
	Luckhurst

	Thornburrows
	Sue
	

	Thornburrows
	Steve
	

	Electrotest
	John
	Parker

	Police Safer Neighbourhood
	Russell
	Lamb

	Councillor
	Pauline 
	Tunnicliffe

	Councillor
	William 
	Huntingdon-Thresher

	Town Centre Manager
	Cheryl
	Curr

	Groom Barbers
	Louis
	

	Groom Barbers
	Maria
	

	Groom Barbers
	George
	

	Tangent Office Resources
	Chandra
	Sharma

	Tangent Office Resources
	James
	

	Community Website
	Margot
	Rohan

	Walnuts Leisure
	Sally
	

	Walnuts Leisure
	Tom
	

	Walnuts Leisure
	Matt
	 

	TOTAL ATTENDEES
	27
	


Apologies received

Apologies were received from Brian Poland, Bayo from Subway, Frank Levett, Jackie Groundsell, Tessa from VTB, Vernon Hadida and Jackie from the Bakery
Gary Morris opened the meeting, welcoming all to the new venue of The White Hart.
Shaun Gunning was introduced as the new Secretary to the OBF.

The minutes of the last meeting were read; Gary advised that they can now be downloaded from the Website, currently in .doc (word) format.
Safer Neighbourhood Report
The action point from June’s meeting regarding the withdrawal of Police from the Safer Neighbourhood Team (SNT) was answered by Sgt Lamb.

Information at present is that the 2 pc roles have not been lost from the team but that the future of how the team operates is changing.  The SNT is operating out of Corals premises. The team is remaining with 2 PCs and 6 PCSOs + 2 PCs covering the high street. Eventually there will be a cluster of 6 local teams all working out of Corals.

A new blueprint for London police services is being redesigned as Boris Johnson turned down the original proposals.
The understanding of the current blueprint is that it will focus on Community Response. More is expected to be known at the end of October.
The Police Station has been sold.
No major items to report regarding crime in the High Street.

The advice and information given in the previous meeting was repeated, we were advised that it is not a crime for free runners roof jumping, however some were throwing stones and other objects, this is a crime and has allowed the police to act and make arrests. These arrests are hoped to be a powerful warning and deterrent to others involved in this activity.
A question was raised from the group regarding plans to limit potential trouble from new students at Orpington Campus, as it was perceived that it historically peaks as the new students start. The answer was given of using short sharp tactics and especially re-launching direct interaction with new students.

Bid Update
The new Orpington 1st logo was shown and that the BID ballot will be run in Feb 2013.
A new website for Orpington 1st will be launched.

Results of a survey from 60 businesses showed that the main issues identified are:
Mix of retail (too many cafes, charity shops etc - not enough variety) 58%
Parking 52%
Toilets  41%
Crime 28%
Meeting Dates 2013
Dates for the forum to meet in Jan, Mar, May, Oct and Dec were proposed and voted in from the floor with a majority vote of 16.

A-Boards
Following the redesign of the high street the council withdrew the use of businesses using A-boards on the pavement. Successful lobbying by the OBF has resulted in the council agreeing to a relaxation of the rule so that each business can have 1 A-board (max size A1) abutting their building.

However businesses failing to comply would result in the reversal of the relaxation. Therefore it was stressed that businesses need to work together and act as friendly neighbours, helping them to understand the rules and encourage them to adhere or all will suffer.
It was questioned why members need to “police” this and can the council speak directly to those that infringe. Cllr Pauline Tunnicliffe offered to speak to the council to find out and to see if all need to be punished for the uncaring attitude of a few.

Action: A Boards:  Councillors to ask why council can’t act directly with offenders.

Loyalty Card Scheme
Currently 50 businesses have signed up with over 1000 cards in circulation. Another 5000 cards have been issued and the scheme needs to continue to be pushed and promoted.

To answer a question from the floor it was advised that a key feature of the card is that businesses can be flexible over their participation by altering their offer from month to month or opt out, whichever works best for their trading needs and patterns.

The scheme is open to all traders in the Orpington area, not just the high street.

Membership will link to several other sites as well.

New offers – Harvest Moon are offering a 20% discount.
Full details are given on the OBF website www.orpingtonbusinessforum .co.uk
Action Point: Loyalty Scheme - Chandra will seek clarification on any age limits for card ownership.

Town Centre Manager's Report 

Cheryl Curr reported that the Orpington Maker’s market held on 7th July in the High Street was a resounding success; Sellers had reported that it had been worthwhile and would rebook. 
The Big Dance event was really successful with the Marquee full, but in hindsight holding it at the Priory was wrong, however that decision was made with a view that works would have restricted access to the Walnuts which would have provided a more central and accessible venue.
The Christmas Event will be held on Nov 21st and the College’s car park will be used to house the Fairground.

New businesses to open in the high street are Cargo and The DIY Shop.

More dates to hold 

The 16th of Sept will be the last date for comments on the development of The Walnuts. Councillor Huntingdon-Thresher advised that the comments will be considered with the plans by the Committee in late Sept.
The plans are on display in the old Gamleys store and all encouraged to take the opportunity to comment.

Orpington’s Finest
The winners of the 5th Year of this competition were announced. It was impressive that the popularity is growing with over 2000 votes were cast via the cards handed out, the magazine and online.
Over 38 businesses had votes registered for them.

The winners were presented with their certificates, by Councillors Pauline Tunnicliffe and William Huntington-Thresher
Winners
Customer service food and drink
1st Panacea 
2nd Fiesta Mexicana
3rd (Joint winners) Primo, Ephesus, Osteria de Fabricio
Customer service retail/ business 
1st Groom barbers
2nd Thornburrows
3rd Cut Price Cartridges/ Tangent office supplies 
Community
1st Street pastors
2nd Orpington key board club
3rd Panacea
Favourite Retailer / business person
1st Thornburrows
2nd Chandra Sharma
3rd place joint Matt Helmsley TMT music, VTB mobility, Karen Alabaster from Panacea
In accepting his award from Pauline, Ray gave an overview of the work of the Street Pastors. Since 2006 Ray and the team of volunteers have been present every Friday between 9pm to 12pm,  offering support to vulnerable people. It was an insight that few realised and Ray continued to inform how to become a volunteer and the training they will receive.
Any Other Business

Chris Harper of Orpington Football Club asked for help from members in promoting the Goddington Project – a supply of posters was available and Chris also asked for any items for an auction in September/October.

Matt Helmsley of TMT Music outlined this year’s Party in the Priory on 18/19 August – a supply of posters and leaflets were provided to any members able to put up posters and distribute leaflets.

Danny of Moss Jewellers asked about Conways coming back to rectify raised block paving. Cllr William Huntingdon-Thresher advised that a moratorium on road works throughout London was in place until the Olympics and Paralympics were over.
The Meeting concluded at 7.15 and Neil from the White Hart treated the forum to a drink and food in the bar area.
The next meeting was declared for the 2nd Tuesday in October.
Cllrs Tunnicliffe and Huntingdon-Thresher stayed to take part in photos with the award winners.
1

